Rotary Club of North Tulsa
December Board Meeting- 12/7/22

Board Meeting Attendance
Wallace Williams
Larisa McNeil
Donald Rose
Trisha Kerkstra (Guest)
Sabrina Ware
Robert Williams
Ronald Petty
Items of Discussion
· Wallace calls the meeting to order at 12:00 pm. He welcomes Trisha to the board meetings as a new board meeting.
· Larissa read the minutes. Sabrina moved. Donald seconded. All accepted.
· Ron read the financial statement. There was an errors in the figures so he adjusted as he read, with the help of board members. He will revise and send back out. $10, 105.66 is the total in accounts. Robert moves to accept the report. Sabrina asks a clarifying question and seconds.
· Jean update: Wallace has talked to Jean; she wants to stay a member but she cannot pay before December. Wallace asks if we want to accept and keep her on or take her off the roster. As a board, we decided that if she 
· Dues structure: Wallace says that our dues are the lowest in the city, but we want to try to get younger members in, especially if they have financial issues. However, we can’t do anything that doesn’t cover the district dues or RI dues. Of the dues, the club gets about $46-48 in income to the club. Ronald suggests that we are very competitive as a club. He thinks that we should look at all of the other clubs in the area to see where we stand in the marketplace. Trisha thinks we should compare to the smaller clubs in the area. She also says that our competition is also other organizations such as YPROS and Junior League. We should compare to them as well. A suggestion is for Donald to talk to the area presidents to see what their dues structure is. We will collect more information before talking about other options for getting people in. Trisha also mentioned talking to prospective members about what would make joining Rotary more appealing. Dues are prorated if they join halfway; we can also talk about quarterly payments as well.
· Trisha gave the report for the Ed Lacey Scholarship Dinner.  They’ve suggested combining Ed Lacey and the etiquette dinner for this year. If we want to go back to splitting the times, we would do etiquette in the fall and Ed Lacey in the spring. They have divided the responsibilities between them and have put together a timeline and flyer with information. The committee thinks it’ll be easier to add options for online payments through dacdb. 
· Trisha suggests changing next month’s meeting because of travel. As a board, we’ve decided on a January 11 board meeting.
· Club grants have been finalized. We have received two checks and we’re waiting on two more. We submitted grants for EarlyAct, Ed Lacey, and the etiquette dinner. They have been approved. Wallace will check to see if we have to drop one of the grants since both the etiquette dinner and Ed Lacey were submitted as different events. 
· Trisha got the invoices for the anniversary cups and will send them to Ron to be reimbursed. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting ended at 1:13 pm.

